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Parents/Carers of year 11 pupils 
  

 01492 575595 

 transportapplications@conwy.gov.uk 

Ein Cyf / Our Ref: H2ST23 

Eich Cyf / Your Ref: 

Dyddiad / Date: 26/09/2024 

 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
I are writing to inform you that on 23rd July 2024, the Conwy County Borough Council Education & Skills 
Cabinet agreed changes to Post 16 transport in the Conwy Home to School Transport policy effective from 
September 2025.  These changes may affect your child if you wish to apply for free home to school 
transport to attend sixth form school or college from September 2025. 
 
From 1st September 2025, free home to school transport for post 16 learners will provided to the nearest 
educational establishment (the nearest or catchment secondary school / Welsh medium school or to the 
nearest F.E. college) when it is three miles or over from the home address. Learners may be expected to 
make their own travel arrangements to a transport pick-up point. No learner aged 16 and over will be 
expected to make his/her own way more than 3 miles to a pick-up point.  Transport will not be provided for 
residential courses. 
 
All applications for post 16 transport must be made to Conwy County Borough Council via our webpage 
Free School / College Transport - Conwy County Borough Council by the closing date of 1st May 2025. 
 
Please access our school transport webpage for further information.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Dr Lowri Vaughan Brown 
Prif Swyddog Addysg/Chief Education Officer 
Pennaeth Gwasanaethau Addysg/ Head of Education Services  

 
Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ymateb i unrhyw ohebiaeth yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd hyn yn arwain at unrhyw 

oedi. Gwnewch yn siŵr fod unrhyw ohebiaeth wedi’i labelu’n glir gydag enw, teitl ac/ neu enw llawn yr Adran fel y nodir uchod. 
 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh. We will respond to any correspondence in Welsh which will not lead to a delay. Please ensure 
any correspondence is clearly labelled with the name, title and/or full name of the department as detailed above. 

 

https://www.conwy.gov.uk/en/Resident/Education-and-Families/School-Transport/Free-School-College-Transport.aspx
https://www.conwy.gov.uk/en/Resident/Education-and-Families/School-Transport/Changes-from-September-2025.aspx

